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Sun Mon Tues Wed Thurs Fri Sat

1st 2nd 3rd 4th 5th 6th

7th 8th 9th 10th 11th 12th 13th

14th 15th 16th 17th 18th 19th 20th

21st 22nd 23rd 24th 25th 26th 27th

28th 29th 30th 31st

Parish Oak Activity Calendar

10am
St George’s:
Communion

The Oak,
Smannell:
Quiz Night

 Enham
Country &

Western Club:
Dave Wilson

10am
Christ Church,

Smannell:
Communion

6.00pm
Elizabeth House,

Enham:
CANCELLED

10am
St George’s:
Communion

10am
Christ Church:

Matins

The Oak,
Smannell:
Quiz Night

7.30pm
Rectory:

Messy Church
Planning meeting

3 - 4pm
Enham Trust:

Church Choices
group

3 - 4pm
Enham Trust:

Church Choices
group

6 - 10pm
The Oak,
Smannell:

Hog Roast &
Live Music



USEFUL TELEPHONE NUMBERS

        The Church

Parish Priest                      Rev. Val Gagen     748065
Pastrow team Priest-in-charge       Rev. Alex Randle-Bissell                                   512161
Churchwarden - Smannell             Irene Wilson    359950
Churchwarden - Enham               Emma Kinchenton       0783 7736681
PCC Treasurer               Noel Pope    352968
PCC Secretary               Margaret Smith    357487
Gift Aid Secretary               Rod Bowker    357201
Parish Magazine Editor          Peter Calcraft     512262

         Local Services

Smannell & Enham (CE) School     323201
Enham Club, Landale Wilson Hall     352098
Enham Parish Council       Chairman: Leslie Francis    335678
Smannell Parish Council       Chairman: Rod Bowker    357201
Test Valley Borough Council         368000
Enham Service Station    352651
Enham Shop and Post Office    335678
Enham Trust    345800
Andover Leisure Centre     323355
The Oak (Public House)    363075

        Emergencies

Hospitals Andover Memorial     358811
Royal Hampshire County            01962 863535
NHS Direct            0845 4647
Neighbourhood Watch    Richard Budge (Smannell)     351129

   Meg Chant (Little London)     355167
   Tim & Leslie (Enham)     335678

Police     999 or 101 or 0845 045 45 45
RSPCA       08705 555 999
Samaritans       0845 7909 090
Social Services - Andover    387400

        Utilities

Southern Water        0330 3030368
Southern Electric - Emergencies        0800 0727282
British Gas - Emergencies         0800 111 999
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EDITORIAL

Bob’s Disease

Bob is a good friend of mine, a person I have known for well over 40 years. He
lives in Buckinghamshire and is a true countryman, keeping sheep, chickens
and bees on his smallholding in the Chiltern Hills. We meet fairly regularly during
the year, and, as one does, the first question asked is “How are you then, Bob?”
His recent reply was “Not so good, I have this problem with my brain and heart.”
Initial concern is soon dispelled by the twinkle in his eye, and he goes on to
explain how, when attending a recent livestock market, he was offered a new
batch of ewes. His brain said NO, I don’t need any more animals or work, his
heart said the opposite. Invariably with Bob the heart wins, and sure enough
he returned home with a few more sheep to supplement his flock. The same
has happened with the chickens he keeps and the number of beehives he looks
after.

I was faced with a similar dilemma some years ago. An American friend was
appointed to command one of the last American battleships, the USS Wisconsin.
A telegram was received from the US Department of Defence inviting me to
the commissioning ceremony. In those days a trip to the USA was big news
and with a young family and a job to do, I let the opportunity slip. The heart
wanted to go, but the brain said it was not viable. However it is  something
that I have regretted ever since, not least because my wife’s cousin went, and
enjoyed a 2 day cruise on the battleship along the east coast of the USA.

Writing this on the eve of the EU Referendum it occurs to me that many of us
are likely to be faced with a similar “disease” when considering how to cast our
vote. I suspect that the brain will say that the risks of leaving the EU are simply
not worth it, the unknown more dangerous than the possible disadvantages of
remaining.  On the other hand the heart may yearn to be free of the bureaucracy
of the system and to once again have the country in control of its own destiny.

By the time this edition of the Parish Oak is published the referendum will be
a month behind us and we will be heartily glad that all the campaigning is over.
History alone will prove whether the right decisions were made, and who reigned
supreme – the BRAIN or the HEART.
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Ramblings from the Rectory ...

August is perhaps a time for relaxing a little more … unless you are a farmer,
of course and then it's all systems go until the crops are in.  But perhaps
August could be a time for more reflection, if we are less busy and not having
quite so many meetings maybe, while some folks are away on holiday.

I have been trying to find time for a regular Quiet Day in order to reflect more
and last month I attended my second day at St Columba's Retreat House in
Woking. There is a series of Quiet Days about every 2 to 3 months planned
throughout the year.  This one was about praying with the labyrinth.

I found out that labyrinths have been about for around 4000 years and the
oldest rock carving of one can be found in Sardinia. There are various designs
and the oldest European version of the 7-circuit classical design can be seen
in Crete.  But the thing about labyrinths is that there is only one pathway to
follow and there are no choices to make on the pathway like a maze, so you
cannot get lost following one.

I have been using the labyrinth for prayer for some while and so this idea was
not new to me.  Some of you may know that I have a carpet with a labyrinth
design in my lounge.  It is the same design as can be found in the cathedral
in Chartres in France, with eleven circuits.  Philip and I visited this cathedral
a few years ago and I was able to walk the labyrinth path there. The design
is embedded into the floor stones of the nave, and I was told that sometimes
it is covered in chairs.  But we were blessed and visited on a day when there
was space to walk the path.

Apparently, people in medieval times walked labyrinths because they were
unable to go on a pilgrimage.  They would sometimes do this on their knees
as a penance for something they felt they had done wrong.  It is similar to
the reasons people may go on a pilgrimage - sometimes it can be to ask God
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for forgiveness or sometimes to thank God for something.  Or it can be a way
of trying to re-connect with God if you felt that life was getting too busy, for
example.

There is a wooden board you can buy with the pattern of the Chartres
labyrinth imprinted on it.  You can use this with the index finger of your
less-dominant hand.  If you do this with your eyes closed it seems to have
more impact.  Perhaps because you cannot see the way ahead, it reminds
you of the journey through life with some long sweeping stretches where
things seem to be going swimmingly and then there are sudden twists and
turns to the journey when things are maybe not so good. But we know that
God is with us on the pathway leading us to the eternal home.

If you want to know more about praying with labyrinths, do ask and I have
books you could borrow too if you are interested.

Don't forget that this month we have our planning meeting for Messy Church,
due to start in September in both of our schools at Smannell and at
Hatherden. If any of you are interested in helping with Messy Church do
come to the Rectory on Monday evening 8th August at 7.30pm so that we can
plan together the first session for September, and I would ask you all please
to hold this project in your prayers.  Thank you.

Have a good August and hopefully you may have some time to relax and
reflect a little.

God bless,

Val

Submission Deadline
for the August Parish Oak issue:

Friday 19th August, 2016

Contact: editor@parishoak.co.uk/Tel: 01264 512262
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SMANNELL & ENHAM CHURCH OF
 ENGLAND PRIMARY SCHOOL

In the school’s last contribution to the Parish Oak I left you wondering, along
with us, just how far a balloon could travel!

To start our Europe Week we had a grand balloon launch to see if balloons
could reach the continent. The very simple answer is that balloons can reach
continental Europe. After our soggy Monday lunchtime launch we were really
pleased to hear on Tuesday morning that one had been found near Antwerp
in Belgium. Later the same day we heard that one had made it over the border
into the Netherlands, apparently travelling just over 300 miles! What was
particularly heart-warming was the fact that families in these countries took
the time to send photos and engage with us. Wouldn’t it have been lovely for
a Dutch child to have taken that balloon label to their school to share and then
realised it had our web address on it which meant they were able to look at
how we were leaning all about Europe.

At this time of year, we realise just how much of our school life is like a journey
as we pass several landmarks. Sports Day has just been finished, the rain held
off long enough for all children to complete their races. It was only the races
we had planned for parents that had to be left off the schedule!

Soon we’ll be gathering together at Christ Church for our annual leavers’ service
as we wish our Year 6 children well. This year 18 children will be leaving us
and making their way to a number of different secondary schools. Many have
spent their entire primary school career with us and have really grown up in
their time here. They leave us as confident young adults who display the values
we have tried to instil in them.

Also leaving us this year is our long-serving caretaker, Mrs Linda Waite. Linda
joined the school 32 years ago in October 1984. We wish her the very best in
her retirement.

Hopefully the sun will shine for us at some point before I write my autumn
contribution.

To love, to learn, to live … to leave a legacy
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The Smannell and Enham Church of England (Aided)
Primary School

To love, to learn, to live … to leave a legacy

The Smannell and Enham Church of England (Aided) Primary School is currently
in need of new Foundation Governors.
Governors are one of the largest volunteer forces in the country and have an important
part to play in raising school standards. The role of the governing body is absolutely key
to the effectiveness of a school. Ofsted (the national inspection body for schools) has
noted that the most effective schools demonstrate effective leadership and management,
and that includes the leadership brought by the governing body.

Our school Governing Body is made up of people who come to us through a variety of
routes and with a range of different backgrounds, skill and experiences, but they are all
volunteers who work together for the benefit of the School and are the link between the
School and the community it serves.
The role of the Governing Body is a strategic one and its key functions are to set the
aims and objectives for the school; set the policies and targets for achievement; monitor
and evaluate the progress the school is making, all this while being a source of challenge
and support to the headteacher (a critical friend).
This isn’t an application to be taken lightly, as it involves time, energy and a willingness
to become involved in the life of the school on a regular basis over at least four years.
However, it is very rewarding, as together we can strategically input into the school and
see another generation of children growing in knowledge and development within our
community. A Foundation Governor represents the Church of England and should be a
regular communicant within the Church.
We would be delighted to hear from anyone who has an interest in the performance of
the school, but also a willingness to listen and help us make informed decisions to develop
the school forward.
Contact Peter Calcraft on 01264 512262 (editor@parishoak.co.uk) or Amanda
Cox (cox_54@hotmail.co.uk) to discuss how you can be involved.
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REPORT ON PCC MEETING HELD ON
 21st JUNE 2016 AT CAMBER HOUSE AT 6 P.M.

With the exception of Barry Boothman, who sent his apologies, all members were
present.  After opening the meeting, Rev. Alex invited Rev. Val to take the chair both
for this and all subsequent meetings. The Minutes of the meeting held on 2nd February
2016 were confirmed and signed as correct by the Chairman. Noel reported that
discussions about the Benefice website were ongoing, as was the search for a new
Foundation Governor at the School.  The Summer BBQ at Finkley House on 17th June
had been a great success,  raising well over £1,000 with 117 people attending a
most enjoyable evening.  Thanks were expressed to all those who had helped
organize the event.  A Pet Service would be held in the school playground on Sunday,
31st July at 10 a.m. with refreshments afterwards at Christ Church, and a Social
Afternoon would be held at The Rectory on Saturday, 17th September from 3-5 p.m.
“Messy Church” was being organized for 13th September at the School - a planning
meeting for this event would be held at the Rectory on Monday, 8th August at 7.30
p.m. – all welcome.  Various ideas for future events were discussed.  Laminated
copies of all services would be given to each church. The servicing of the organ at
Christ Church would continue to be carried out annually, and enquiries would be
made about servicing the organ at St. George’s.  Problems with the grass cutting
and cleaning of Christ Church had been rectified.  Emma would explore having more
items in the church for little children.

The Parish finances remained in good shape.  Margaret Smith would act as a Cheque
Signatory in place of Mrs. Bowker; it was hoped that internet banking would be able
to be set up at a later date and that the Benefice Administrator would be ‘on seat’
in September.

The Bishop of Basingstoke would lead a sponsored walk from Smannell to Hatherden
to celebrate the 160th Anniversary of the consecration of Hatherden & Smannell
Churches.   Responses to The Big Ask had been summarized and Rev. Alex outlined
his plans and hopes for the future of the Benefice.  Deanery Synod representative,
Elizabeth, reported that entertainment by the local Churches for the celebration of
the Queen’s 90th birthday had been well attended.  Plans for staffing the Augusta
Park area had met with difficulties.  A venue was needed for the Synod Meeting on
2nd November and Rev. Alex promised to offer one of the Benefice’s churches.  After
a correction the Burial Policy was adopted.  It was agreed that enquiries would be
made about providing a wrought-iron handrail to be erected on the slope in the
centre of the churchyard.  An insurance inspection was due to be carried out in
August.

The Craft Group would meet on Wednesday, 27th July at 2-4 p.m. at the Rectory.
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Smannell Parish Council

DEFIBRILLATOR TRAINING
Smannell Parish Council is organising a training course at Augusta Park
Community Centre on heart resuscitation including the use of a defibrillator.  The
course date has not yet been fixed.

Anyone in the parish who would like to join the course please contact the Parish
Clerk, Tel: 01489 795583 or at smannellpc@gmail.com.

Smannell Road Footway
We have been informed that the building of a footway along Smannell Road from
Augusta Park to the village is likely to suffer from further postponement from the
previously planned date of late summer.  Hants County Council are reviewing
the plans and could make some cost-cutting changes.  I pointed out how
dangerous the southern section of the road is round the bends after leaving
Augusta Park and that this section should be priority work.

Enham Alamein Parish Council

There is no Parish Council meeting in August but the council will meet again on
14th September.

Hope to see you then.
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Peta Wilkinson CEO 01264 345800

Hello Everyone,
The months seem to be flying by! So hard to believe it’s August already, the very
height of summer; a time for family holidays and days out to the beach. Perfect
for some wonderful events we have hosted, and are preparing to host.

Last month, we were delighted to launch officially The Art Project from Enham
Trust. Welcoming all 250 pupils, teachers, and some parents from Roman Way
School, who each created a beautiful work of art for the project, the event was a
great success, giving all who attended the opportunity to learn more about the
project, see some of the artwork currently on display, and create their own
masterpieces on the day.

Also in July we launched our step-changing new respite service, the Cedar Park
Apartments, during an exclusive event at Enham Trust. Now available for respite
care, short breaks, and rehabilitation stays, the Cedar Park Apartments fill a gap
in the current services provided to disabled people particularly within Hampshire.

Looking ahead, our fundraising team have a number of interesting challenge
events coming up: the Andover Trail Marathon on 4th September, and the
London-to-Brighton Cycle Ride on 11th September. If you or anyone you know is
interested in taking part in either of these challenges, and raising funds for our
vital cause, please get in touch.

Cedar Park development has been highly commended in the recent Housing Design
Awards, selected from over 96 shortlisted schemes. During August and September
the builder will put in place new passing spaces in Maccallum road. The demolition
is now complete and work has started on infrastructure.

And finally, my congratulations go to Jenny, a Skills2Achieve customer in
Portsmouth, who has been supported to gain qualifications she needed in Maths
& English to progress onto mainstream college, starting an IT course in September.

More information can be found on our website: www.enhamtrust.org.uk

Best wishes,
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ICELAND
Population 334,319
Women -170,503
Men under 18 -40,121
Men over 35 -85,670
Obese -24,775
Busy with whalehunting -788
Volcano scouts -320
Sheepshearers (high season!) -2,856
Imprisoned bankers and financiers -23
Physical disability & visual impairment -454
Icelandic fans in France -8,781
Medic, chef and masseuse at match -3
Coach -2

Remaining to play 23

Population Census on 26th June 2016

Cancer Research UK Fund-Raising
On 13th July, Ellie and Megan who are friends and residents of Blythe Close in
Enham and who are also year 5 pupils at local schools,  held a cake sale to raise
money for Cancer Research UK.  Thank you to all those who visited their stand
and donated so generously.  A very successful £52.31 was raised during a busy
hour and the cakes sold out!
Well done, girls, for your drive and enthusiasm to raise money for charity!
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Join the Parish Oak on Facebook at www.facebook.com/parishoak/

Be instantly connected to the latest news from your local community
through the Facebook page. Provide us with your feedback and enjoy

images - past and present - of the local area.

Parish Oak Advertising Rates
The Parish Oak is a monthly magazine that has an excellent
avid readership and covers all households in Smannell, Little
London, Enham Alamein, Finkley and Upper Enham.

Full page (12 issues per year) £ 140
Half page £ 90

One off insertions, or leaflet distribution by negotiation.
A5, black and white. 450 homes distribution.

Contact Noel Pope by email at advertising@parishoak.co.uk or speak
with Peter Calcraft on 01264 512262 for further information.

www.facebook.com/parishoak/
www.facebook.com/parishoak/
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Neighbourhood Watch
HMRC
Action Fraud has issued the following warning on behalf of Hampshire
Constabulary.

Please be aware that residents in Hampshire have been contacted by scam
callers claiming to be from HM Revenue and Customs and demanding money.
The victims receive phone calls from a person claiming to be from HMRC and
told they will be arrested if they do not settle their unpaid tax bill.

The message sounds serious and intimidating and asks the resident to press
a number to find out further details. DO NOT press any numbers as the cost
for the call is unknown.

If you have elderly relatives, friends or neighbours please make them aware
of this scam and remind them not to give any details to unexpected callers.

HMRC will never make contact this way.

HOLIDAY BOOKINGS
Action Fraud are warning that fraudsters are luring potential customers with
low prices and "one-time offers" that are simply too good to pass up.,
requesting payment by the preferred method of bank transfer.

Avoid paying for a holiday/airline ticket/accommodation via direct bank
transfer. No reputable company will ever request payment via this method.
Whenever possible, pay for your holiday by credit card as it offers increased
protection.

Always remember to look for the "https" and locked padlock icon in the
address bar before entering you payment details.

Never feel pressured to make a booking for fear that you will miss out on this
"low price" opportunity. If you have never used the company before, take
your time to do some online research to ensure they are reputable.

NOTE
If you have ever been affected by these or any other scam, report it to Action
Fraud by calling 0300 123 2040.
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Tell us a little bit about you, and what fills your day?
I live with my husband, Charlie White, at Frenches Farm, Little
London. We have a very busy working farm caring for all our
animals and looking after our land.
I love cooking and  have a real passion for  homemade products
of which I  now make lemon and lime cordials and sell to our local
farm shops and village shops.
What keeps you motivated?
I have recently become a grandmother to a beautiful little girl called Beau. It is just
wonderful and Charlie is a fantastic grandfather. We are very lucky as all our children
visit us a lot and we love having them all to stay and hearing all their news.
I am a hard worker. Having trained as a nurse, I now run my own catering company,
and I brought up two children on my own,  I now love walking the fields first thing in
the morning, checking all our animals and helping on the farm.  Frenches Farm is the
most beautiful, peaceful and tranquil place to live.
I have introduced our beef, homemade products and quail eggs to local village shops
and farm shops. All have been very popular, of which I am very pleased.
What are you most proud of?
I am so proud of my family. Between Charlie and me, we have five children. They are
all very special, very hard workers, and have made Charlie and me so very proud.
I am also proud of the amount of money that I have raised for The Hampshire and
Isle of Wight Air Ambulance. This is the most fabulous charity, and desperately needed
in every way. I have now raised over £16,000 with the help of many supporters. I am
soon to be walking The Three Peaks in 24 Hours to raise more funds.
What would be the single thing you would like to do differently or see
change?
Since working on the farm and often driving the tractors in the local area, I would like
to see a bit more patience from drivers on the road and for their speed to slow down.
I am so shocked by the way drivers refuse to reverse, try and overtake on country
lanes, swear and make rude gestures. It is shocking the way they behave.
What makes you tick?
Waking up every morning and looking forward to a new day on such a beautiful farm
with all our animals and the work ahead of us throughout the day.
What three words would your friends use to describe you?
Hard worker, loyal, determined.
Any words of wisdom you would like to share?
Having gone through very tough times in my life, and even in some dark days, my
determination won through. Always look forward, never look back, and live each day
to the full.

Who is Anna White?
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Notices
Parish Hog Roast
A big thank you to all who helped with our Parish Hog Roast in June and
especially to our hosts Bregje and Michael Dawson for the use of their
lovely garden.
Our next social event will be a ‘bring and share’ afternoon tea at the
Rectory in Enham, on Saturday 17th September from 3-5pm.
Please put this date in your diaries now and come and find out who
everyone is.
I'm sure there are people in our Parish who you haven't spoken to before
so here's your chance to come and get to know everyone!

August Enham Trust service
The August Enham Trust service is cancelled on the 14th at 6pm.

Next Enham Trust service is on the 2nd Sunday of September (Sunday 11th

September) at Michael House at 6pm. All welcome.

Church Choices
The Church Choices group will still run on Tuesday 2nd and Tuesday 9th
August from 3 to 4pm at the Enham Trust. All welcome.
Come to the Choices building for singing, chat and prayer.
We will be closed for holidays on 16th, 23rd and 30th August. Re-opening
in September. Please read your September magazine to find out when!
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SERVICES IN SMANNELL WITH
ENHAM ALAMEIN PARISH

Enquiries for Baptisms, Weddings or Funerals in the Parish to
the Priest in Charge, Rev. Val Gagen, on 01264 748065 or the
Church Wardens.

PARISH REGISTER
Baptisms
Sophia Florence Seabrooke on 10th July 2016 at Christ Church, Smannell.

Funeral
Andrew George John Knowles on Wednesday 29th June 2016.
Funeral and interment at Christ Church, Smannell.



Page 18



Page 19



Page 20



Page 21

Homing Enquiries         0345-2601501 or andovercats.org.uk
Fund-raising & volunteers                  0773-242196 or

coord@andovercats.org.uk
Items for resale          01256-892773

Last month we took in yet another pregnant cat. She will be in care, in a pen for
at least three months until her kittens are old enough to leave. Please spread the
word about our neutering offer. We ask for a voluntary donation of just £10 and
the cat can go to any of the vets in Andover.
We had fun at Chute fete and our soft toy tombola was very popular with the
children. We have now used up our stock of soft toys so new-looking, clean
donations would be gratefully received. We also spent a weekend fund-raising at
Pets at Home. Many thanks to the store for making us so welcome.
Gemma is really sad. Her last owner was an old lady who lived alone and recently
died. The family said Gemma would sit by her owner but would run away and hide

when anyone else came near.  She is not at all aggressive
and can be handled, and likes to be stroked gently, but
will always retreat to a corner. She needs some TLC and
patience. There must be some kind person out there
who will offer her a home.

mailto:coord@andovercats.org.uk
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Cllr Tracey Preston

cllrtpreston@testvalley.org.uk

07775 927161

Cllr Alex Brook

cllrabrook@testvalley.org.uk

07801 936474

Cllr Phil North

cllrpnorth@testvalley.org.uk

07732 423023

Www.cllrphilnorth.co.uk

Www.facebook.com/cllrphilnorth

If you have any ideas, issues, problems or concerns that you wish to raise, then
please feel free to contact us, using the details below.

Alex, Phil & Janet
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FOR APPOINTMENTS CALL
(01264) 736007

HURSTBOURNE OSTEOPATHY PRACTICE
& SPORTS INJURIES CLINIC

Muscular and joint stiffness and pain due to:
Age, wear & tear, poor posture, repetitive strain.

Back and neck pain:
including headache, ‘trapped nerve’, sciatica

Frozen shoulder.
Back pain during and after pregnancy.

Acute and long-term sports injury treatment and advice
to ensure rapid return to activity.

————————————————————————————————
Victoria House, Hurstbourne Tarrant, SP11 0BD; The one with the skeleton!

Email: enquiries@hbtosteopathy.co.uk   Web: www.hbtosteopathy.co.uk
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Rob’s Garden Services
01264 332810
07783 083122
robgarden1966@gmail.com



Page 28



Page 29

* Offer available until 31st  December 2016 online only using our
brownskips.com website. Standard terms & conditions apply.
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